Self-Advocates Becoming Empowered Board Meeting
April 10-12, 2014, Washington DC

[image: http://www.aloa.org/images/capitol.jpg]
Members present: 
Bryon Murray, President, Utah
Kathy Enfield, Vice President Missouri
Betty Williams, Secretary, Indiana
Ryan Duncanwood, Treasurer, California
Chaqueta Stuckey, Sargent of Arms, South Carolina
John Britton, Arizona
[image: ]Bill Story, Kansas
Carrie Varner, Minnesota
Bernard Baker, Georgia 
Darren Morris, Alabams
David Taylor, North Carolina
Max Barrows, Vermont
Clint Perrin, New York
Consuelo Castillo, Texas
Tia Nelis, Illinois

Supporting allies:  Juliana Huereña, Glenda Hyman, Leanne Roth, Karen Topper, Essie Pederson, Nancy Ward, Teresa Moore, Vicki Turnage, Darlene Martin, Richard Enfield

Friday April 11, 2014
[image: http://gallery.mailchimp.com/db1ac0ac4247a05c6d93b4c7e/images/BryonMurray_Vote.jpg]Bryon called board meeting to order.  The meeting minutes from January 9-12, 2014 minutes were accepted.  The motion was made by Eric Treat and seconded by Carrie Varner.  
Bryon then asked Carrie to tell her story involving TBI.  Carrie shared how she supports a friend who lives with TBI.  Bryon wanted to have the board hear more about TBI because he is trying to get the board to see how he may need accommodations at times during the meeting.  Bryon wants members and allies to understand people who live with TBI.  

Bryon reported that the Disability Policy Summit was great.  The t-shirts on CPRD was a real hit.  Senators Orin Hatch, Tom Harkin, and Jeff Flakes got t-shirts.  Tom Harkin put his shirt on the spot.  The breakfast and lunch sessions went well.  Max gave a very positive compliment on how well the presenting team performed.  Topper mentioned the shift of SABE increased the role of organization at the DSP.  Tia emphasized that SABE appears to be in a better place and perhaps the other organizations are really making the effort to partner with SABE.  Betty thinks the big push is there since there is no real movement from others.  SABE is showing such strength and presence.
   
[image: ]A meeting on Wednesday with the Commissioner, Aaron Bishop of Administration on Intellectual and Developmental disabilities was held.  He gave and provided good feedback.  He suggested we visit as many offices as possible to get our presence in the forefront. 

SABE Summer Board Meetings       
[image: http://ishtechnology.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/11/2012-02-21-GTM-Review-GTM-Logo.png]Bryon shared that the remainder of the summer meetings have been scheduled for GoToMeeting.  A checklist list will be sent to make sure that everyone has appropriate software and hardware.  There will be a 1 ½ hour break between calls for a meal break.  

Listed below are the dates for SABE meetings using   
June 13  	11am PST, 12pm MST, 1pm CST, 2pm EST
July 11 	Project Reports 
9am PST, 10am MST, 11am CST, 12pm EST
		Committee Reports 
12pm PST, 1pm MST, 2pm CST, 3pm EST 
August 8   Project Reports 
9am PST, 10am MST, 11am CST, 12pm EST
		Committee Reports 
12pm PST, 1pm MST, 2pm CST, 3pm EST
 
October Board Meeting at SABE Conference Oklahoma City 2014 
October 7, 2014, ALL board members will arrive.  
The EC will meet in the evening to prepare.
October 8, 2014, SABE Board Meeting 9am to 5pm
October 9, 2014 SABE conference volunteers meet in the morning for assignments

Bryon then mentioned the transition of meetings to calls. Many members expressed they do better with communication face to face.  Bryon explained to members that the board has to give this a try.  This may not be the way we like it, but it helps with cost.  We have to think about going to this process.  The alternates will take the representative place if unable to attend call.

Office space in DC   
The meetings went well with Aaron (AIDD) and Andy (AUCD).  Andy provided a tour of the facilities and it was an awesome office space.    The tour with ARC did not go as well.  The tour was provided, but the feeling was negative.  Bryon also shared that another tour will be with Ari of ASAN.

A Project called 6 by 15 was explained, it’s a program with AUCD.  AUCD is would like to work with self-advocates on upcoming project on employment, community living, early childhood, education, transition, and healthy living.   AUCD are approaching a number of people to work on the project.  SABE is one of the first to be approached since we were right there on site with Andy.  Clint motioned for SABE to collaborate with AUCD and Consuelo seconded the motion.  Motion followed up with roll call vote.
[image: http://www.internationalmeetingsreview.com/files/imr/nodes/2013/95035/clock_stockxchng.jpg]  
Break:  10:30-10:45 
Meeting called back to order by Bryon


[image: ][image: https://www.slarc.org/Portals/_AgencySite/images/Logos/autismnow-web-color-02.jpg] 
Autism Now Report provided by Max and Topper. 
The group shared a video blog on closing institutions.  Clint also shared stories about how people are being treated in New York State.  Members from Alabama and NY participated in the video blogs.  Alabama talked about how they are working in the community on closing institutions.   A video blog was also shared on What is Autism.  Examples of experiences by people with autism are explained in detail.  Experiences can change for those who live with autism.  Member were encouraged to go to Autism now website to view other blogs.  The blog on institutions can be found on YouTube.


JVGA Project 
[image: C:\Users\Juliana\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\116F6F1A\MP900435893[1].jpg]Nancy introduced and explained the JVGA project that helps states solve the service system on Medicaid problems.  Self-Advocates that participate in the project cannot do their own state.  The contract of involvement would be between SABE and Johnston, Villegas-Grubbs and Associates LLC (JVGA).  Nancy emphsized the importance of including people in things that impact people with disabilities.  JVGA recognizes SABE as an organization that has skilled leaders, and knowledge and could help JVGA carry out the project.  JVGA will pay a percentage to SABE for finder’s fee and the self-advocate would be paid.  SABE would be paid to participate; including travel expenses, and meals. JVGA wanted to do a conference call, but the schedule was too busy.  This is a unique way for SABE to make some money and to get self-advocates showing their involvement across the nation.  Nancy and Bryon will participate in a call with JVGA for additional questions.  The self advocate has options for payment.  Byran suggested SABE take slow and keep things within the board.  The board will need to get answer to questions before SABE makes a decision.  Nancy has done (3) states.  SABE does see this project as a needed assistance for many.  

Conference Update 
Presented by Nancy and SABE committee members on national conference 
[image: Nancy Ward.JPG]The airport will allow Oklahoma volunteers to be at the airport to assist those coming in for the conference.  Voluteers will be wearing orange.  Keynotes have been confirmed.  The proposals for participations are needed and must be submitted by April 27, 2014.  A self-advocates is needed to work with the proposals.  The early bird registration is August 15.  After that date, the cost is much higher.  We need in writing from Oklahoma what the final cost of payment will be for SABE board members pre-registration.  This information should be cleared up by next week once Lance returns.  Bryon suggested the two people have support by Leanne.  Tia suggested that the proposal dates get pushed back since the registration got out late.  The 3 grant projects will participate with submitting proposals.  


Project Vote 
[image: ]The (3) main activities are:  1) Project VOTE website, 2) Toolkit long distance training, 3) Grassroots Election Day Campaign (see flyer).  Project vote is proud to announce that the website has been updated.  
Project vote met with NDRN and AIDD representatives on Thursday afternoon.  The meeting went well.  
A motion was made to accept the project vote request for conference participation by Betty and Carrie seconded.  A vote roll call followed.  

OCSS
[image: ]Chaqueta presented an update.  Progress at the face to face meeting was provided from Nashville.  Special committees established, needs assessments, 605 surveys have been completed, and progress reports were given.  The blogging Webinar has been completed.  There are several other webinars coming up.  The next face to face meeting will be in Birmingham.  The challenges continue to be technology and developing partners.     

Website
[image: http://www.sabeusa.org/images/sabe_header_red.jpg]
Teresa reported the website is moving along.  The website information is near ready.  The information is being modernized and need volunteer as well as those who are on the website.  
[image: http://newsroom.infinisource.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/lunch-break-500x220.jpg?f52bb0]
Lunch Break 
Members will break out into committees for afternoon
Board reconvenes on Saturday morning at 9:00 am.  

Saturday, April 12, 014
Membership
[image: https://nasbastore.org/images/membership_card_sample.png]Essie reported and introduced membership options. (See handout) Conference planning for voting, member pins, newsletter.  Individual voting members will have to wear pins in order to vote. There will be a $10 membership fee.   Membership cards will be given.   Membership is good for 2 years.    A membership profile-application form will be in place to collect data on who are members.  This information has not been done since 2008. The membership file will be on survey monkey so that we can know who SABE members are.  Types of membership will be a choice (individual, agency, & group membership).  Discount on products will be provided (15% for self-advocates, 10% allies)   Clint suggested the profile information could then be provided to states.  Voting members can also serve on SABE committees.  We need to be clearer on the brochure that will tell participants what are benefits for joining SABE.  Some regions are better with joining for membership than others.  SABE will ask that regions have meetings with state President’s quarterly.  The regions will be assigned a person that would support.  Confirmation of those now participating on the Membership committee:  Bryon, Cathy, Betty, Chaqueta, Ryan, Sam, Clint, Nancy, Essie, and Leanne.  Bryon suggested we have presentations at the conference with regions and membership.  State organizations that join will be required at their state conference to include a presentation about SABE.  It could be just having a logo on the conference brochure.  States information gathered could post on the SABE website.  The online self advocacy directory from MN could be used to link in people through survey monkey.  Clint suggested the quarterly chats get back to the proper people will help with communication.  There should be no rights to a self-advocacy organization on voting.  Each individual will vote for themselves.  None of these ideas violate the by-laws.   Interest in being on a committee, the President of SABE could (add a maximum of 3 more people, except finance committee) , 2 year term, not required to attend face to face board meetings, not voting members.   
A motion was made by Eric Treat.  Bernard asked the amendment be sent with the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Consuelo Castillo.  A roll call vote was made by members.

Fundraising Committee
[image: https://encrypted-tbn0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcRV9NbHts8A57qn7OiCTkvDEHtclvNqUsdeae5HwI0ncUiwCqYg5p0FPKpx]David reported that he is trying to regroup and start the fundraising team on raising money.  David wants NASCAR to give SABE some of their products to have a silent auction.  David is to have contact with Bryon 1-2 times a month.  Send out the notice to all to get started on this plan.  Committee has to plan before meetings with NASCAR representatives.          



Grassroots Committee
Consuelo reported that they worked with Autism NOW on webinars on closing institutions.  Future plans include keeping an eye on what’s happening in New York on demonizing people.  Clint also summarized that there is a campaign against people that is spreading untruths about people that are coming out of the institutions and in the community.  Stories are needed to share with people getting out of institutions.  Committee plans to have a conference call with some states to write a letter to CMS on their behalf to address those states that may drag their feet on this issue.  Nancy shared there will be a story wall at the conference to collect peoples stories on moving out of institutions.  The Board was asked about what are concerns about closing institutions.  Some thoughts were:  Oklahoma- has a mandate that you cannot put kids in institutions.  John has a newspaper article that he and Tia did on institutions in Illinois.  Tia suggested a press conference and asked states to work on “closing them down” in states.  This is a good time to challenge people on this issue.  The press conference should be by the Supreme Court in DC; remind them of Olmstead and efforts should be considered to work with ADAPT.  Bernard will be attending a meeting in May 2014 in DC with ADAPT.  The committee will have (2) webinars coming up.  May 13, June 10, July 1, August 12, and September 9:  All calls will be 6:00 EST; 5:00 CST. 
A motion was made by Eric Treat and Clint seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was then made.  

Office Space
Bryon reported that there were several visits made to organizations in DC.  The AUCD office space is free and the best offer that SABE has had from all site visits.  SABE will send a letter to AUCD to thank and communicate our decision.  However, AUCD shared that they will need to meet with their Board for an approval.  

Finance Committee 
[image: http://blog.good.co/blog/wp-content/uploads/2013/08/money.jpg]Ryan reported that our baking account is at Chase Bank.  The accounts can be tracked online!  Darrel is revieiwing and standardizing our records.  The finance committee is looking at board insurance now.  
Nancy shared the balance sheet for July 1, 2013- March 3, 31, 2014.  Income is $156,969.00  
Expenses are $131,752.00, Money in the bank or profit is $25,217.00 SABE has $117,609.00 in the bank as of March 31, 2014.   
A motion made by Eric Treat to accept the Finance report and seconded by Consuelo Castillo.  A roll call vote was also made.  

Policy Committee
Bernard reported that the committee is working on a policy and procedures manual since SABE is moving forward with the hiring of staff for positions.  Committee shares that rules and regulations need developing to prepare for actions that may need to be dealt with in the future.  SABE needs to work more like a business.  There has been some work started in the past regarding these thoughts.   However, the committee will re-engage work on the marriage penalty and position statement.  

Legislation Committee 
[image: ]The T-shirt on CRPD sold for $20.  There has been a profit of $115.00 made.  Senator Harkin was given a t-shirt and put on the shirt immediately.  A shirt was given to Senator Orin Hatch since he is not in favor of CRPD.  The committee is recommending all representatives to talk to state groups to promote everyone to support CRPD.  Email blast to all regional reps to contact legislatures.  They are working on the ABLE Act with Kim at AUCD. They will review SABE position state on employment and minimum wage.  They will have a conference call to continue to follow up. The shirts will be put on the website for purchase which will include shipping and handling.  They anticipate making a $500-$600 profit.  The good thing about the T-shirts is that it gets CPRD out there and SABE out there.  
Carrie motioned to accept the mending dates and accept the legislature report.  Bill Story seconded.  A roll call vote was made.    
[image: http://www.sabeusa.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/Summer2011.jpg]
Bryon mentioned the 5 hot tops out there:  
Marriage Penalty
CRPD
ABLE Act
Employment & Minimum Wages
Voting

Public Relations Committee 
Max shared the newsletter electronically.  They will be printing out 500 of the Fall 2013 and the Spring 2014 newsletters.  Max will forward the newsletters electronically.  These newsletters will be sent out by April 21, 2014.  The spring newsletter has been proofed and was confirmed by Amira.  Kathy, Carrie, and Max will write and recruit a couple of articles from their regions for the upcoming newsletter.  The newsletter formatting will be by August 15, 2014.  1000 copies will be forwarded to Oklahoma City.  The spring newsletter promotes the national conference.  Articles must be submitted by July 15, 2014 for the 2014 Fall Edition.  
Clint made the motion to accept the PR report and Bernard seconded the motion.      

Next Board meeting in Oklahoma City 
[image: http://www.composingkate.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/05/OklahomaLRG.jpg]Everyone was reminded that Board members are to arrive on October 7, 2014 for the conference in OK.  Make you travel arrangements and register ASAP.  

A form will be created to have people to sign up for volunteering.
Tuesday October 7, 2014, everyone come in, executive committee meet for dinner
Wednesday, October 8, 2014, everyone will meet for the day
Thursday, October 9, 2014, the executive committee will meet to prepare for conference

General Information
[bookmark: _GoBack]Executive committee will need to make a checklist on things to do.  The “old timers” or “veteran” Advisors will work on the conference bid information.   

The flags that were left in Minnesota were sold.     

Meeting Adjourned and some members anxious await the possiblity to finally get a chance to tour DC.    
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